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Wage and Hour Division, Labor § 516.21 

(a) Basis on which wages are paid 
(such as the dollar amount paid per 
hour, per day, per month, etc.) 

(b) Hours worked each workday and 
total hours worked each pay period (for 
purposes of this section, a ‘‘workday’’ 
shall be any fixed period of 24 consecu-
tive hours; the ‘‘pay period’’ shall be 
the period covered by the wage pay-
ment, as provided in section 6(a)(4) of 
the Act), 

(c) Total straight-time earnings or 
wages for each such pay period, and 

(d) The name, type, and documenta-
tion, registry number, or other identi-
fication of the vessel or vessels upon 
which employed. 

§ 516.18 Employees employed in cer-
tain tobacco, cotton, sugar cane or 
sugar beet services, who are par-
tially exempt from overtime pay re-
quirements pursuant to section 
7(m), 13(h), 13(i) or 13(j) of the Act. 

With respect to each employee pro-
viding services in connection with cer-
tain types of green leaf or cigar leaf to-
bacco, cotton, cottonseed, cotton gin-
ning, sugar cane, sugar processing or 
sugar beets who are partially exempt 
from the overtime pay requirements of 
the Act pursuant to 7(m), 13(h), 13(i) or 
13(j), the employer shall, in addition to 
the records required in § 516.2, maintain 
and preserve a record of the daily and 
weekly overtime compensation paid. 
Also, the employer shall note in the 
payroll records the beginning date of 
each workweek during which the estab-
lishment operates under the particular 
exemption. 

§ 516.19 [Reserved] 

§ 516.20 Employees under certain col-
lective bargaining agreements who 
are partially exempt from overtime 
pay requirements as provided in 
section 7(b)(1) or section 7(b)(2) of 
the Act. 

(a) The employer shall maintain and 
preserve all the information and data 
required by § 516.2 and shall record 
daily as well as weekly overtime com-
pensation for each employee employed: 

(1) Pursuant to an agreement, made 
as a result of collective bargaining by 
representatives of employees certified 
as bona fide by the National Labor Re-
lations Board, which provides that no 

employees shall be employed more 
than 1,040 hours during any period of 26 
consecutive weeks as provided in sec-
tion 7(b)(1) of the Act, or 

(2) Pursuant to an agreement, made 
as a result of collective bargaining by 
representatives of employees certified 
as bona fide by the National Labor Re-
lations Board, which provides that the 
employee shall be employed not more 
than 2,240 hours during a specified pe-
riod of 52 consecutive weeks and shall 
be guaranteed employment as provided 
in section 7(b)(2) of the Act. 

(b) The employer shall also keep cop-
ies of such collective bargaining agree-
ment and such National Labor Rela-
tions Board certification as part of the 
records and shall keep a copy of each 
amendment or addition thereto. 

(c) The employer shall also make and 
preserve a record, either separately or 
as a part of the payroll: 

(1) Listing each employee employed 
pursuant to each such collective bar-
gaining agreement and each amend-
ment and addition thereto. 

(2) Indicating the period or periods 
during which the employee has been or 
is employed pursuant to an agreement 
under section 7(b)(1) or 7(b)(2) of the 
Act, and 

(3) Showing the total hours worked 
during any period of 26 consecutive 
weeks, if the employee is employed in 
accordance with section 7(b)(1) of the 
Act, or during the specified period of 52 
consecutive weeks, if employed in ac-
cordance with section 7(b)(2) of the 
Act. 

§ 516.21 Bulk petroleum employees 
partially exempt from overtime pay 
requirements pursuant to section 
7(b)(3) of the Act. 

With respect to each employee par-
tially exempt from the overtime provi-
sions of the Act pursuant to section 
7(b)(3), the employer shall maintain 
and preserve records containing all the 
information and data required by 
§ 516.2(a), and, in addition, shall record 
the daily as well as the weekly over-
time compensation paid to the employ-
ees, the rate per hour and the total pay 
for time worked between the 40th and 
56th hour of the workweek. 
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